
2 0 2 1  A N N UA L  R E P O RT



Dear Landa Gardens Conservancy Friends and Supporters,

On behalf of the Executive Committee and Board of Directors, I am pleased to share with you the 2021 Annual 
Report for Landa Gardens Conservancy, reflecting a bountiful year for the Gardens and our community of regular 
visitors and guests.

The year started with great promise as six new members began their service on our board. Though the February 
snow and freeze affected the entire region, damage to the Landa Gardens landscape and trees was not severe, 
requiring only the replacement of a handful of trees and cutting back of the perimeter plantings. We were left with 
open, uninterrupted views of our graceful Landa Library, for the first time in years. 

Working with the San Antonio Public Library, the expedited rebuilding of the Landa Gardens playground was 
completed by early April, allowing our youngest community members and their families to return to their routines 
of relaxation and play—just in time for May Month, our City of San Antonio-designated month of honor and 
free activities. As the Community Garden blossomed with color and vegetables grew, we were thrilled to see our 
neighbors and friends reconvene at Landa.

Landa Nights, our annual fundraising dinner in the Gardens, was planned around an exuberant theme, Bubbles 
and Blooms. We surpassed our goals with élan, enabling us to further fulfill our mission of beautification and 
maintenance of this special space. I extend my humble thanks to all our generous supporters, and to the team of 
dedicated co-hosts and event committee for the success of this colorfully delicious and fun party. 

These accomplishments would be impossible without the commitment of our wonderful board of directors and 
volunteers, who show up, create, organize and plan for the continued future of our shared community space. 

Landa Gardens Conservancy exists because of the ongoing stewardship of our community, whose generous gifts 
and donations allow us to fulfill our mission. Your steady presence and support give the Gardens color and life. May 
it always remain our shared and verdant retreat.

Warmly, and in service,

Colleen M. Casey
LANDA GARDENS CONSERVANCY PRESIDENT, 2021
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M A I N T E N A N C E  
&  M AST E R  P L A N
The biggest change to our 2021 Landa Gardens landscape resulted from the February freeze, 
and much of the year was spent replanting shrubs, pruning trees and removing dead limbs. 
This weather event opened up vistas that have not recently been seen. We are still in process 
of trying to find several replacement trees, given the slowdown in the supply chain and wanting 
the best quality for Landa landscaping. The playground structural rebuild was completed in 
early April. We added a new, improved water fountain near the playground that provides the 
added enhancements of a water bottle filler and pet water dispenser. We cleaned donor plaques, 
benches and bench slabs. A garden bench was memorialized at the request of a donor, and an 
open opportunity remains to memorialize the new water fountain. 

— BRIAN CALLAHAN,  
MAINTENANCE & MASTER PLAN CHAIR

MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE: 
Dan Debauche 

MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE: 
Sam Allen, Lynn Boyd III, Colleen M Casey, 
Ann Newman, Mari Pickering, Sally Sohn, 
Jill Torbert, Ann Van Pelt



“2021 proved that Landa Branch 
Library is a true gem in the hearts and 

lives of San Antonio residents. Landa 
users returned to the Branch in full 

force after a tumultuous 2020.”  

- KIYANNA STEPHENS, 
LANDA LIBRARY BRANCH MANAGER

CO M M U N I T Y G A R D E N
After the historic freeze, as the weather 
warmed and we headed toward spring, it 
was gratifying to see our garden survive and 
thrive. Thank you to our exceptional volunteer 
expert, Joan Miller, whose advice on planting 
Texas native plants has made them a reliable 
feature of the garden. Our vegetable bed 
successfully yielded tomatoes and radishes, 
while sunflowers and zinnias added glorious 
color. Along with Joan, our regular crew of 
hard-working volunteers come out the second 
Thursday morning of each month to trim, 
weed, and plant. All are welcome! 

— JUDY MOLESKY-HILL,  
COMMUNITY GARDEN CHAIR
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MAY MONTH COMMITTEE: 
Margaret Briscoe, Elizabeth Fry, 
Bonnie Garcia, Lynzee Hill, Ashley 
Martinez, Mara Mauzé, Lisa Roberts

M AY M O N T H
After much community consternation and collaboration, 
May Month returned to in-person events in 2021! With 
safety a priority, the fierce opening day weather did not 
deter the amazing Kitchen Wrangler, Melissa Guerra 
from zooming into our homes, nor did it stop the hand-
delivery of chalk kits to May Month registrants. Yoga in 
the Gardens with Ashley was a success; Books in Bloom 
Children’s Story Time Tea, a joyful tea party to-go; 
and Archeological Little Diggers, with Dr. Kat Brown, 
churned up the Landa grounds with some fun finds, 
despite more misty weather. 

—JULIE VAN ZANDT,  
MAY MONTH LEAD ORGANIZER

Thank you to our returning 
Presenting Sponsor, Presidio Title, 
and the many entertainment and 
event sponsors. Also, the talented 

board members and volunteers 
creating and leading each event 
were amazing, and live fully the 

philanthropic vision of Hannah and 
Harry Landa.



LANDA NIGHTS COMMITTEE: 
Catharine and Jeff Vexler, Co-Chairs; Shannon Braymen 
and Vivian Holder, Robert Brown and Dennis Karbach, 
Colleen Casey and Tim Maloney, Katie Kinder Debauche 
and Dan Debauche, Marianne and Will Hileman, Lynzee 
and Justin Hill, Judy Molesky-Hill and Mitch Hill, Ashley 
and Daniel Martinez, Marcie Treviño Ripper, Lisa Roberts

L A N DA N I G H TS
Our unique annual fundraiser, Landa Nights: Bubbles and 

Blooms, was a great success!  We hosted a fun drive-through 
celebration at Landa Gardens, where guests picked up their 

delicious catered three-course meals, wine, and fresh flowers, 
all packaged to-go. Many participants socialized and toured the 

grounds while enjoying live music and a glass of refreshment 
from our Bubbles Champagne Bar. Guests had a wonderful time 
reconnecting with friends in person and meeting new lovers of 

Landa Gardens. In total, 243 meals were prepared for Bubbles 
and Blooms, and the event raised over $126,000. 

— CATHARINE VEXLER,  
LANDA NICHTS CO-CHAIR
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FINANCE COMMITTEE: 
Katie Kinder Debauche, Chair; Brian Callahan, 

Jessica Gaidusek, Marianne Hileman, Alane 
Honigblum, Mara Mauzé, Rebecca Nathan, Daniela 

Serna, Sally Sohn, Catharine Vexler, Julie Van Zandt
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Special Events Net Income	 $108,794 
Board Contributions	 $28,700 
City of San Antonio Contribution	 $15,000 
Donor Contributions	 $66,076 
Grants	 $5,811 

Routine Maintenance	 $48,614 
Grounds Improvements	 $27,751 
Administrative	 $24,748 

TOTAL Support & Revenue	 $224,381 TOTAL Expenses	 $101,113  

SUPPORT & REVENUE

ENDOWMENT GROWTH

EXPENSES

Previous Investment + Growth        Added from Fundraising

Net 
Operating 

Income: 
$123,268   



$10,000 and Above 

City of San Antonio, Central Library
HEB Grocery Company LP
The John and Florence  
	 Newman Foundation 
Valero Services
Catharine and Jeff Vexler

$5,000 - $9,999

Colleen Casey and Tim Maloney
Farm Bureau Mortgage
Fitzsimons Landa Gardens Maint.  
	 Endowment Fund of the SAAF *
Bakery Lorraine
David McLemore
Morrow Family Foundation, Inc. 
Louise and John Wheir

$1,000 - $4,999

Ann Griffith Ash
Emilie and Bill Baine **
Loretta and Dennis Behrens
The Eugenia and Lawrence A.  
	 Bertetti Foundation 
Lynn A. Boyd III
Robert K. Brown & Dennis Karbach
Carla and John Brozovich

Gene R. Calgaard
Laurie Pomerantz and Brian Callahan
Capital Group Companies  
	 Charitable Foundation 
CAPTRUST
Cavender Toyota-Scion
Katie Kinder DeBauche and  
	 Dan DeBauche 
Mark Dence
Ruben M. and Veronica S. Escobedo  
	 Charitable Fund of the SAAF *
FacilityRx
Elizabeth and Casey Fry
Jessica and Stephen Gaidusek
Bonnie and Roger Garcia
Cecilia and James Griffin
Marianne and William Hileman
Judy Molesky-Hill and Mitch Hill
Thomas Hogan
Alane and Tom Honigblum
Hornberger Fuller Garza &  
	 Cohen Incorporated 
Pamela and Ryland Howard
Independence Title Alamo Heights
Jefferson Bank
Jill Torbert & Vincent Johnson **
Elizabeth and Bob Lende
Brendan Mahoney
Pat Maloney Jr.
Ashley and Daniel Martinez
Mara and Madison Mauzé

Ann Van Pelt and John J. McCusker
Monte Vista Historical Association
Linda Nairn **
The Jesse H. and Susan R.  
	 Oppenheimer Foundation
Joannah and Chris Pickett
Presidio Title
Corinna Holt Richter and J. B. Richter
Tashya and Lane Riggs
Lisa Roberts and Rob Barnett
Daniela and Antonio Serna IV
Silver Eagle Distributors Charitable Fund
Sally and Bob Sohn
Melanie and Robert Thomas 
Toucan Recycling
Kathleen and Albert Vale 
Julie and Damon Van Zandt 
Bette and Jack Vexler
Lynzee and Justin Hill
Sara Stumberg Walker
Lisa and Jason Westmoreland **

$500 - $999

Amy Shelton McNutt Charitable Trust 
Kat Brown and Jason Yaeger 
Catherine Evans
Jimmie Ruth and Dick Evans
Lou Celia and Don Frost
Barbara and Henry B. Gonzalez III
Karen Hixon
Rachel and Troy Jessee
Curtis Johnson
Margaret and Bill Kanyusik
Christine and Kevin Kelly 
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Kathleen T. McCusker
Janet and Mike Molak **
Sarah and Marks Moore
Sharon and William Noe
Oak Park Cleaners **
Holly and Adam Rabinowitz **
Gail and Marc Raney
Kathleen Sakai
Cecil and William Scanlan, Jr.
Polly and George Spencer
Pam and David A. Thomas III **
Jordan Vexler Shannon and  
	 Albert Shannon
Jonathan Young

$25 - $499

Nancy Anderson
Kimberly and Danny Anderson 
Tammy and James Andrews
Mary Arno and Peter Hollimon **
Katherine Atkinson
Suzanna and Mike Bacon
Kate Badash
Judy and Tucker Barnes
Charles Bartlett
Hannah Beard
Katherine Beattie
Courtney and John Beauchamp
Nel and Walter Belt **
Jerry Berg
Nancy and Jamie Billups III
Mary Jo and Clifton Bolner
Alison Boone **
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Jennifer Harmon
Janis Leigh Harrison
Craig Hartigan
Linda and Herbert Hill
Ellen Scott Hudson
Laura Cheng and Dean Hull
Vanessa and Cliff Hurd **
Connor Johnson
Courtney and Chris Kridel
Michele J. Giddens and  
	 Kristopher C. Kozak 
Laura and Weir Labatt III
Gretchen Lahourcade
Jeanne and Robert Latimer
Suzy and Cappy Lawton **
Matthew Leeper
Alexandra and Clark Kardys 
Jane and Rick Lewis
Mary Stephanie Locke 
Bobbie and Bill Malone 
Rolando Manzo
Laura and Don McDonald **
Greta McFarling
Judith McNeel
Cynthia and Darien McWhirter 
Louis Minora
Laura and Lew Moorman **
Andrew Moscardini
Renee and Bob Murray 
Rebecca and Scott Nathan 
Kenneth Nicol
Earnest Niemi
Valerie and John Norman 
Olmos Park Dental
Origami Realty Group LLC
Amy and David Phipps

Canda and Lewin Plunkett 
Elizabeth Reed
LeAnn and Neal Robinson 
Rochelle Rodriguez
Tom W. Rose
David Ross
Betsy and John Ruckman
Lorin and Forrest Runnels **
Richard Sabec, Jr.
Simon Salas
Ramiro Salazar **
Carol Sauer
Kathy Seale
Tim Seeliger and Brad Parman 
Elena and Alex Serna-Wallender 
Allison and Bryan Sethney
Patrick Shearer
SignStore LLC
Marie and Paul Smith
Don Stephens
Shannon and David Stephens 
Barbara Stevens
Allison H. and Eric Stocker
Alice Ball Strunk and William Strunk 
Carl Robin Teague
Loy Thompson
Ryan Tiernan
Rebecca and Richard Waldman 
Maureen and Andrew Weissman 
Toni and Craig Wood
Judy Yaeger
Margaret and Claudio F. Zeballos

Sylvia and Fred Bosshardt
Vicki and John Boyce
Jean Brady
Shannon Braymen and Vivian Holder 
Jordan Bremerman
Meredith and Andrew Brewer 
Margaret and D. B. Briscoe
Lynda Browne
Lauren and John Browning
Bob Buchanan
Cathy and John Burton
Lisa and Wade Caldwell
Louise Cantwell
Katharine and Chad Carey
Jason Carlough
Kimberly Cauthorn
Lori Chidgey
Jeanette and Gene Clark 
Susan Conrad
Margaret Anderson and Bill Crow 
Denise Cushway
Joseph Daly
Kevin Easley
Belinda Elia
Linda and Virgil Espino
Adrianne Frost
Carol “Candy” Katz Gardner
Ann Palmer and Gregg Gerasimon **
Gayle and John H. Girdley **
Lauren and Shawn Golden **
Goldsmith Family Charitable Fund  
	 of the SAAF *
Ceci Goldstone
Linda and Charles Gonzalez
April and Edward Groos
Richard Hamilton

* San Antonio Area Foundation    ** Sustainer



IN HONOR OF:
HENRY AND GEORGE AHL
by Nel and Walter Belt
HOLDEN, GRAY AND POSEY GRIFFIN 
by Lou Celia and Don Frost
ANN VAN PELT AND  
JOHN J. MCCUSKER 
by Kathleen T. McCusker
BILL NOE
by Katherine Beattie
by Jerry Berg
by Jason Carlough
by Mark Dence
by Kevin Easley
by Janis Leigh Harrison
by Craig Hartigan
by Corinna Holt
by Mark Kistler
by Matthew Leeper
by Brendan Mahoney
by Rolando Manzo
by Louis Minora
by Andrew Moscardini
by Earnest Niemi
by Richard Sabec, Jr.
by Ryan Tiernan
by Jonathan Young

DANIELA SERNA
by Barbara and Henry B. Gonzalez III 
SALLY AND BOB SOHN
by Vicki and John Boyce 
CATHARINE AND JEFF VEXLER
by Jimmie Ruth and Dick Evans

IN MEMORY OF:
JAMES BACON JR. 
by Rebecca and Scott Nathan
TIM HENSON
by Jean Brady
by Ann Van Pelt and John J. McCusker 
RON SOELE
by Jean Brady
by Ann Van Pelt and John J. McCusker 

IN-KIND DONORS 
Adelante Restaurant
Joe Baker
Baker Tatum 
Battalion
Bell Flor
Bell Papel
Biga on the Banks 
Brackenridge Golf Course 

Dr. Kat Brown
Colleen Casey, Realtor®  
	 Phyllis Browning Company
Cinnabar Gallery
Dos Carolinas
Alex Downing
Bonnie, Roger and Sebi Garcia 
Melissa Guerra, Kitchen Wrangler
Hargrove’s Fine Wine & Spirits 
Hiatus Spa San Antonio
Hunt Gallery
Rayan Itani
Jack James
Katie’s Midnight Bakery
Kelly Wade Jewelers
Lauren Portrait Art
Law Office of Maloney and Campolo 
LeeLee
Lily’s Cookies
Ashley Martinez
Maverick Brasserie
Meadow San Antonio
Mecca Beauty
MOSS San Antonio  
	 Designer Consignment 
Mr. Juicy
Marianne Hileman
Lynzee Hill

Christine Kelly
Christian Miranda
Outlaw Kitchens
Rebelle
Sage & Honey Catering
Sancho’s Cantina & Cochina
Signature Catering
Sloan-Hall
Jacob Stubbs
Supergoop!®
Svelte Veldt
Sweet Soul Yoga
Mark Szczesny
The Barn Door
The St. Anthony Hotel
The Twig Bookshop
Catharine and Jeff Vexler
Cliff Young
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Landa Gardens Conservancy is a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization whose mission is to beautify and 
maintain the grounds and playground at Landa Library through public and private funding. 

Landa Gardens grows 
and thrives through your 

continued support! 
To donate or volunteer, visit 
our website or contact us at 

info@landagardens.org 

LANDAGARDENS.ORG

“For over 75 years, the 
Hannah Landa Memorial 

Branch Library has 
provided invaluable 

service and resources 
to the San Antonio 

community. Thanks to the 
improvements provided 

by Landa Gardens 
Conservancy, tens of 
thousands of visitors 
per year are drawn to 

the library’s picturesque 
garden setting.”

- RAMIRO SALAZAR,  
LIBRARY DIRECTOR,  

SAN ANTONIO  
PUBLIC LIBRARY


